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BERNINA Firmware Release  
B 720 / 740 / 770 QE / 790  
V 35.17.25 
 

Steckborn, 16.03.2016 
 
Information on Firmware Update 
 
 
The firmware for the BERNINA B 720 / 740 / 770 QE / 790 has been updated and optimized.  
In this release note only the most relevant changes are listed.  
 
Note: 
BERNINA recommends all their customers of the corresponding product class to always use the 
latest software (Firmware release) as we keep on improving it according to customer feedback and 
wishes, considering new features, general optimization as well as a removal of defects to ensure 
the best possible sewing and embroidering experience on the BERNINA Product. 
 
 
Functional Improvements: 

 

- Sewing/Embroidering - Message ‘Too much fabric under the presser foot’ (B 720 / B 740 
/ 770 QE / 790) 
With some machines the thickness of the fabric couldn’t be detected correctly by the sensor. 
As a result the message ‘Too much fabric under the presser foot’ appeared, although the fabric 
thickness under the presser foot was tolerable. This fault has been corrected and the message 
only appears when the allowed amount of fabric is exceeded. 
 

- Embroidering – Calibrating the embroidery hoop (B 720 / 770 QE / 790) 
When embroidering with the two embroidery hoops ‘Maxi’ and ‘Jumbo’, it could have occurred 
that the hoops hadn’t been calibrated correctly. As a consequential error, it could happen in 
some cases that the hoop collided slightly with the machine casing on the right side.  
This issue has also been resolved. 
 

- Embroidering – Message “Embroidery module update“  (B 720 / 770 QE / 790) 
Occasionally, when starting a new embroidery motif, the message ‘Embroidery module update’ 
appeared and couldn’t be closed again. Therefore embroidering could only be started after 
restarting the machine. This fault has been removed. 

 
 
BERNINA International AG endeavors to keep improving and optimizing their products basing on 
customer feedback and the latest technical developments.  
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
BERNINA International AG 
Steckborn, Switzerland 
 


